WHY I CHOSE THIS PLAY

There are so many reasons why I chose this play. It presents an important perspective on an issue that is thorny, complex and of importance to all Canadians – especially British Columbians, and especially our Indigenous population.

It manages to be extremely current and specific, while at the same time remarkably abstract, and I love the seamless integration of dance as a part of the storytelling. I am thrilled by the collaboration between playwright/director Matthew Mackenzie and Monica Dottor – a brilliant and witty choreographer, with whom I have had the pleasure of working. I am also excited to bring the amazing Sheldon Elter to the Belfry for the first time.

In the Belfry’s ongoing journey towards a stronger, more impactful and meaningful relationship with our Indigenous community, we have made a commitment that at least once per season we will create theatre in collaboration with Indigenous artists. The goal is for our staff and craftspeople to work alongside Indigenous creators and, in the process, enhance our understanding of one another, our cultures, and our ways of making theatre. Bears was not created here, but this acclaimed production is a beautiful and valuable step in this journey. 

Michael Shamata
